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December 7, 2022 
 
TO:        Bradford Island Landowners 
 
 
RE:  FERRY TICKETS 
 
Dear Landowners, 
 
As you are aware, the Proposition 218 Operations and Maintenance Tax did not pass this 
previous August 2022. Not only did this proposition include fees for operating and 
maintaining the levee and drainage ditches, but it also included the free use of the ferry 
by landowners who are listed on the Property Deed. 
 
The Bradford Reclamation District 2059 had a Board meeting on December 6, 2022. By a 
vote of 4-0 (one absent), the Board set the new ferry tolls as follows: 
 
Tolls: 
 
2 axles: $15.50 (includes motorcycles) 
3 axles: $31.00 
4 axles: $46.50 
5 axles: $62.00 
 
Pedestrian use of the ferry will be evaluated in the coming months. 
 
These tolls will be in effect starting JANUARY 6, 2022. These tolls are for traveling 
onto Bradford Island and leaving Bradford Island via ferry. If multiple trips are made in a 
day, multiple tolls will be required. 
 
These tolls are temporary until Bradford Island landowners either pass a Proposition 218 
or funding from another source is identified to fund the ferry and the operations and 
maintenance of Bradford Island. 
 
The Board reserves the right to modify these tolls at any time as necessary to fund the 
ferry. These new tolls will not cover the entire cost of the ferry, these are temporary tolls 
until funding for the ferry has been identified. 
 
Tickets can be purchased at the Valero Gas Station located at 1541 E. Cypress Rd., 
Oakley, CA 94561. Existing tickets may be used, the value of the existing ticket is $7.75. 
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It will take two existing tickets to use the ferry for a 2-axle vehicle, 4 tickets for a 3-axles, 
6 tickets for a 4-axles, and 8 tickets for a 5-axles.  
 
The ferry captains and the deckhands will NOT collect cash for the tolls. You must 
purchase these tickets from Valero. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Angelia Tant, District Manager, at 
925-209-5480. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Blake Johnson, PE 
District Engineer 
 
 
Cc: Angelia Tant, District Manager 
       Raquel Hatfield, District Counsel 
       Robert Davies, Board President 
 
 


